April 14, 2014

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. 2014-2018 Rates – EB-2013-0459

I am writing on behalf of the Consumers Council of Canada, an intervenor in the above-referenced proceeding. We are writing in support of the School Energy Coalition's request for an extension of two business days for intervenors to file argument. This has been a long and complex case which has significant long-term implications for Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc.'s customers. Meeting the current deadline has been much more difficult than expected. The Council notes that a few extra days would also allow the parties to consider the submissions made by Board Staff which are expected to be filed today.

Yours truly,

Julie E. Girvan

Julie E. Girvan

CC: All parties

EGD Regulatory

Fred Cass, Aird & Berlis